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SUBJECT: LAUREL ROAD STORM DAMAGE REPAIR
PM 2.0, DSRNO. 99140; PM 0.35, DSRNO. 263
(EVENTS NO. 1046 AND 1155)

Members of the Board:

The plans, specifications, and engineer’s estimate for the subject project are now
complete and presented here for your consideration and approval. The work provides for the repair
of road slipouts  at two locations on Laurel Road that were damaged in major storms in 1995 and
1997. This project will provide for construction of a soldier beam pile wall at PM 2.0, and
placement of rock slope protection at PM 0.35.

The project as presented is limited to those repairs included in the approved Damage
Survey Reports (DSR), so as to return the damage sites to their original pre-disaster condition. The
plans and specifications thus provide for a repair which essentially matches the existing roadway in
the vicinity of the repair site, pursuant to the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA)
approved scope of work and available funding. In those instances where the funding approved for
the DSR falls short of the actual bid price, we will submit a supplemental funding  request to cover
the full bid cost of repair.

The engineer’s estimate for this work is $165,000 including contingencies. Sufficient
funding for the project tias included in the approved 1998/99  Road Program.

It is therefore recommended that the Board of Supervisors take the following action:

1. Approve the plans, specifications, and engineer’s estimate for the Laurel Road
Storm Damage Repair Project and authorize calling for bids.
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2. Set the bid opening for lo:45 A.M. on June 22, 1999.

3. Direct the Clerk of the Board to advertise a Notice to Contractors for a ten day
period beginning May 29, 1999, in accordance with the provisions of Public
Contract Code Section 20392.

JOHN A. FANTHAM
Director of Public Works
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Attachments

RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL:

copy to: Public Works (Fiscal, Construction and Road Engineering)


